
COUNCILLOR VACANCY – NOTICE OF CO-OPTION 

 
MESSINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

RIDGE WARD 

 
 
 

Notice is hereby given that due to the resignation of Michael Proctor, a 
vacancy has occurred among the members of the Parish Council. 
 
Following the 14 day period of notice of a vacancy no election was called.  
 
The Parish Council will consider filling by co-option a casual vacancy for a 
Councillor, at its meeting to be held on Monday 12th December 2018 at 
Messingham Village Hall. 
 
Any person interested in filling this vacancy should apply to the Clerk for an 
application form. Completed forms should be returned to the clerk on or 
before Wednesday 5th December 2018.  
 
Information on eligibility, the role of the parish council and schedule of 
meetings can be obtained from the clerk. 
 
 
 
 
 
Tracey Black 
Clerk 
 
Black Bank Farm, Black Bank, Susworth, Scunthorpe, DN17 3AX 
 
Email: clerk@messinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Telephone: 07397 571469 
 
 
 
Dated: 13th November 2018 
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